


 
Memorandum 
 
 
To: Barbara Lipscomb, City Manager 

From: Kevin Mulligan, PE, Director of Public Works 

Date: July 29, 2015 

Subject: 4th Street Parking Garage, 4th Floor Railing Update 

  
 
As an update to the previous Notes to Council concerning the 4th Street Parking Garage/4th floor 
railing, Barnhill Contracting has completed the installation of the railing in front of the coping.  
 
Included are photographs of the installed coping.   As mentioned previously, the cost to the City for 
the railing and installation was $9,482.38 to be paid from remaining project funds.   

 
4th Floor Parking Garage Clock Tower and New Railing 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



4th Floor Parking Garage Northside Railing 
 

 
 
 

4th Floor Parking Garage Northside Railing 
 

 
 

cc:  Scott P. M. Godefroy, PE, City Engineer 
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